
CITY OF HAM LAKE
15544 Central Avenue NE

Ham Lake, Minnesota 55304
(763) 434-9555

Fax: (763) 434-9599

Date: July 30, 2024

To: Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry

From: Mark W Jones, City of Ham Lake Building Official

Subject: City of Ham Lake approved materials and design

All plumbing material located on property designated for commercial or public use must
conform to material specified in the Minnesota Plumbing Code (“MPC”) and be acceptable to
the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (“MPC A”), per Table 701.2. The Authority Having
Jurisdiction, namely the Building Official in conjunction with City Engineer, may allow alternate
materials under section 301 .3 of the MPC Alternate Materials and Methods of Construction
Equivalency.

Per the City of Ham Lake’s material standards, the City requires Reinforced Concrete Pipe class
IV conforming to ASTM C76 or approved equal within public vehicle travel ways. Smooth
Interior Corrugated Polypropylene Pipe conforming to ASTM D3034 and High-Density
Polypropylene (HDPE) conforming to ASTM F2306 or approved equal are permitted for
conveying storm water when not under public vehicle travel ways. These materials are
acceptable to the City of Ham Lake as the administrative authority if approved by the Minnesota
Department of Labor and Industry. Any testing for compliance per MPC 1 107.2 will still be
required.


